UCUI

Minutes, September 8, 2014
Present: Susan Awbrey, Art Bull, Scott Crabill, Stephen Filler, Irene Fox, Cindy Hermsen, Adam McChesney, Carolyn O’Mahony, Steve Shablin, Kana Taku, Lynne Williams
Guest: Tricia Westergaard

Meeting commenced at 8:05 AM

1. New members were welcomed to the committee and introductions were made

2. S. Crabill was designated as the minute taker for the meeting.
3. The charge of the committee was reviewed to refresh the committee and to introduce new members to the work of the committee.  The committee reviewed the charge in relation to the recently approved Senate Guidelines for action items.  Discrepancy and lack of clarity was addressed within the broad guidelines, as it is not clear as to what items may now need review by UCUI that hadn’t been reviewed by the committee prior to approval of the guidelines.  
4. Minutes from April 2, 2014 were reviewed as submitted by Susan Evans.  The minutes were accepted by the committee with two spelling corrections.  
5. S. Crabill reviewed the end of year report from the 2012-2013 academic year and identified items which have yet to be resolved.  The following items were reviewed briefly:

Zero Credit hour courses – Increase in number of “0” credit classes has been emerging.  A moratorium on creating new “0” credit courses has been in place until the Provost office can examine and discuss the report and recommendations from the subcommittee.  
Course Repeat and Course Withdraw Policy – Awaiting data from OIRA to present to the committee in the Fall 2014 semester.  S. Shablin introduced the committee to the importance of policy aligning with Financial Aid and Federal Regulations, indicating that the university course repeat policy does not match expectations of Federal Financial Aid parameters for paying for repeats.  Students and faculty are not always aware that Financial Aid will not cover cost of course repeat under certain circumstances.  S. Shablin and C. Hermsen will present UCUI with an over view of Financial Aid guidelines in comparison to university policy.

Course Number Issues – The committee was advised that the university will be moving to a four number course system in Fall of 2017.  The committee will be asked to devise guidelines for course numbering to share with the senate and the academic units.

Clarification of Senate Action Items – The committee remains concerned about the lack of transparency between what the charge of UCUI is and the recent passing of guidelines for the action items.  S. Crabill and S. Awbrey will request meeting with Senate Steering Committee to discuss.  
6. Program Modifications –
•
CAS New Gerontology Concentration – 

Several concerns arose from the committee discussion.  The following questions were generated from the committee:

The current catalog lists Gerontology as a concentration, how was this approved and allowed to be entered into the catalog? (students will not be approved for concentration until concentration is approved by all committees)

The curriculum indicates 28 credits are required for the concentration, but only 24 credits can be accounted for within the curriculum.

The proposal indicates that the program prepares student for direct service roles with seniors, however there is no evidence of direct care preparation within the curriculum.

There is no explanation for why the concentration was proposed and how the curriculum prepares students for direct service with seniors.

The committee is aware that there is extensive research in gerontology and certain fields offer accreditation, however the proposal does not identify connection with research and best practices within the area.

All courses within the concentration are upper level and have pre-requisites, or major restrictions, to take these courses. How do these factors influence completion of the concentration?  Who is the target audience for completing this concentration?
•
CAS New Addictions Studies Concentration – 

Several concerns arose from the committee discussion.  The following questions were generated from the committee:

The curriculum indicates SW 395 as being required; however SW 395 is listed in the UG catalog as a special topics course.  The committee is not in favor of using a special topics course as the foundation for a concentration.  

The proposal references the CADC license in relation to this concentration, however does not make an attempt to explain how the curriculum aligns with this certification.  

The committee is aware that there is extensive research in addiction studies and certain accreditation are offered in this area, however the proposal does not identify connection with research and best practices within the area as the foundation for the development of the concentration.

Many of the courses within the concentration are upper level and have pre-requisites, or major restrictions, to take these courses. How do these issues impact completion of the concentration?  Who is the target audience for completing this concentration?

•
SHS Applied Health Sciences Program Modification – Approved

Modification approved with the correction that students must earn a 2.0 in coursework transferred to the university, not a “C” as indicated in the proposal.  
7. T. Westergaard was invited to the committee to address inconsistencies between the university’s policy for adding majors, minors, and concentrations post-graduation.  Proposed language for change was submitted with agenda and was approved by UCUI for inclusion in the 2015 UG catalog.  
8. S. Crabill provided an update on the university’s progress toward implementing a four digit course numbering system.  Timeline for implementation is fall of 2017, which will require units to make changes to course number by December 1, 2015.  A third party contractor will be facilitating the conversion which will eliminate individual course action forms for course numbering changes.  The committee would like to provide guidelines to the units for renumbering and will need to present these to the Senate during the Fall 2014 to maintain the timeline for the project.  Members of the committee were asked to seek guidelines for numbering within their individual units and divisions.
9. T. Westergaard made a request to the committee to participate in UCUI as an observer to assist with her transition into maintaining curriculum in the Banner system.  The committee was in favor of her participation for the next year and welcomed her insights and input into curriculum matters.  
Meeting Adjourned at 9:50 AM

Respectfully submitted by Scott Crabill
